River Valley Conference Board of Control Minutes
May 11, 2017 – 10 a.m.
Monticello Schools Administrative Office
Roll Call
Tom Parker, Camanche; Greg Vander Lugt, Cascade; Duane Bennett, Durant; Steve Hollan, Mid Prairie; Brian Jaeger and Joan Young, Monticello; Neil Gray, Northeast; Kevin Hatfield, West Branch; Steve Hanson, West Liberty; Joe Burnet, Wilton.  Also in attendance Co-Commissioners Gregg Mohl and Tim Lambert
Reading of Minutes
The minutes from January 4, 2017 were reviewed and placed on file.
Reports of Special Committees
No reports were presented.  
Reports of Standing Committees
Co-Commissioner’s Report 

Gregg – updated the BOC regarding:

1) moving the conference indoor track meet from Cornell College to the University of Dubuque; 

2) the potential of moving the conference golf meets to a rotation between Muscatine and Riverside; 
3) conducting a student contest to design a new conference logo which includes Anamosa.  A tentative timeline would have the designs submitted by October so the successful logo could be ordered for banners in December;

4) led a discussion regarding ideas to attract and retain Activities Directors in conference schools.

 Tim –  reviewed conference finances with the BOC and recommended that conference dues for the 2017-18 school year be set at $400.  Motion by Kevin Hatfield, West Branch, seconded by Greg Vander Lugt, Cascade to set 2017-18 conference dues at $400.  Motion carried unanimously by members present. 
Unfinished Business

The BOC affirmed that Anamosa is considered a voting member of the conference as of January 4, 2017 per the RVC Constitution Article II, Section 5 which states:  “A school admitted to the conference will become a voting member when said Board of Control has declared the school an official member as described in the process above.”  
New Business

Motion by Joe Burnet, Wilton, seconded by Steve Hanson, West Liberty to raise Co-Commissioner Gregg Mohl’s salary to $2000.  Motion carried unanimously by members present.
Motion by Steve Hanson, West Liberty, second by Joan Young, Monticello to move the RVC Honor Choir starting time to 10 a.m.  Motion carried by an 8 to 1 vote.
Due to Steve Hanson’s retirement as West Liberty’s superintendent the BOC President for the 2017-18 school year will be Greg Vander Lugt from Cascade.  Joe Burnett will become the BOC Vice President for the 2017-18 school year as per the rotation established in Article IV, Section II of the RVC Constitution.
Tom Parker from Camanche concluded his term as BOC President with closing comments which included thanking all members for their contributions in making the RVC a very successful conference.
Greg Vander Lugt from Cascade accepted the role of BOC President for 2017-18.
The next meeting date and location will occur next fall at a time a location set by BOC President Vander Lugt.
Adjournment

